Otterford Parish Council – June meeting
OPC met on Tuesday 12 June. Present were OPC Councillors Mike Canham (Chairman), Rosie Viant (Vice Chairman),Charlie Field, Steve Campbell, Phil Wright, and the Clerk.

SCC and TDBC Councillor reports

Cllr Thorne reported no Gigaclear progress with the installation of superfast broadband in this area; that a new waste contract will allow for the collection of almost all plastics when it starts in 2020; and that a new webpage about council grass cutting (www.travelsomerset.co.uk/grass-cutting) provides information about what verges will be cut and when. The web page can also be used for reporting overgrown hedges and invasive weeds etc.  The consultation exercise about changing the electoral division name has received almost no support and the idea has been abandoned. 

Cllr Henley summarised the changes arising from the merger of West Somerset/TDBC Councils.  It is not clear yet how many councillors there will be and it is possible that new wards will be created to mirror county divisions.  The Boundary Commission review is to recommence and report at the end of the summer.
Planning

New applications  -  29/18/0010, Erection of replacement bungalow at Northlea, Bishopswood.  No comment.  29/18/0008, Removal of Condition 03 (occupation for holiday purposes only) of 29/15/0002 for conversion of redundant farm buildings to 2 No. holiday units at Woodend Farm, Bishopswood, Chard.  The Council would object to this application, noting that holiday cottages make an important contribution to the local economy and removing the restrictions would be contrary to TDBC’s planning policy. 
Applications granted by TDBC - 29/18/0006, Erection of porch to side of Homecroft, Bishopswood.
GDPR

A draft GDPR privacy policy document was agreed and would be put on the website.
Fingerpost Restoration Project 

The volunteer team had nearly finished four of their posts: work on a fifth is in hand. 
The Council remains dissatisfied with the restoration work undertaken by Skanska on three fingerposts. No payment has been made. Work had not started yet on the Royston Water post which is to be restored by another  contractor.

End of World War 1 Centenary Commemoration and the Duck Fayre 

Cllr Canham gave a further update on planning for both events.  
Date of next meeting:  the next meeting will take place at 7.30pm, on Tuesday 10 July, in the Parish Hall in Bishopswood.

NB: This is not a comprehensive note of the meeting but a summary of discussions and matters thought to be of interest to readers.  A full copy of the minutes will be on the website after the July meeting.  
Penny Hart, June 2018






